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From: Hall, Ted EM:EX

Sent: Friday, August 04, 2000 5:13 PM -

To: Adams, Rick; Anderson, Duane; Bergen, Wally; Beswick, Ed; Booth, Richard; Braidwood, Brian;
Brown, Derek; Carr, Chris; Carriere, Greg; Carter, Tom; Cheetham, Pat; Cochrane, Marlene; Conte,
Rick; Curtis, Ross; Errington, John; Finvers, Maija; Forster, Patti; German, Gerald; Harris, Grace;
Hermann, Fred; Hesketh, Joan; Hoffman, Al; Houle, Jacques; Jakobsen, Dorthe; Jansen, Penny;
Jorgensen, Sharon; Koncohrada, Karen; Lefebure, Dave; Lewis, Jim; Lieutard, Denis; Logan,
Claudia; McArthur, Gib; McKillop, Greg; McLaren, Graeme; Munzer, Rosa; Phelan, Bill; Pinsent,
Robert; Randall, Alf; Readshaw, Kerry; Reid, Bruce; Rennie, Lorna; Schmitt, Rolf; Schroeter, Tom;
Sedun, Thom; Smyth, Ron; Starkes, Terri; Stewart, Linda; Taje, Eddy; Whale, Andrew; White, Don;
Wishlow, Wayne

Subject: Southwest Region Update - August 4, 2000

Sensitivity: Private

ISSUES:

e Fraser Valley Properties (formerly Little Rock Quarries) has continued to construct road access across Crown
land to access their proposed quarry on Sumas Mountain without approvals from MEM or BCAL. This incident
is still under investigation, but has further inflamed public opposition to any mining activity on Sumas Mountain.

e The FVRD held a community meeting on Monday night in Abbotsford, at which MEM was apparently the target of
intense attack by-the public and FVRD officials. Unfortunately MEM was not invited to the meeting to defend

itself.

Investigation of WatterGuppy'$*Rrosper exploration camp by HRDC revealed that the $90,000 grant for mining
DIQOSID evelopment wag not invested inthe mine. HRDC is contemplating billing Guppy for the entire $90,000. MEM is
{ holding off on permi of a proposed MX program at Prosper until this issue and consultation issues with
the Clayoquot Central Region Board are addressed.

e Garibaldi Alpen Resorts Ltd. has again raised the issue of land use conflict between the Spumoni industrial
mineral quarry and the proposed Garibaldi at Squamish mountain resort project, and has asked for a moratorium
on any new development in the quarry. Regional staff have reviewed the matter and found no basis for a

moratorium.

e The Regional District of Nanaimo has expressed concerns in the media about MEM continuing to approve gravel
pits and quarries pending completion of the Aggregate Review Panel process.

e The Jameson Road Quarry reasons-for-decision report has been forwarded to the Chief Inspector for a
permitting decision. Regardless of the decision, it is likely to be challenged in the courts.

Ted Fall

Regional Manager (Southwest)
Ministry of Energy and Mines

Nanaimo

phone: (250) 751-7375; fax: (250) 751-7373
email: Ted.Hall@gems1.gov.bc.ca
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